
 

 

Newsletter  
Issue 13 ς Summer 2018 
 

Welcome to the Summer 2018 Edition of Cottenham Village Collegeôs Newsletter!  It has been a tremendously 
successful term and academic year.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my first two terms as Principal at CVC and it is a 
privilege to work with such an excellent group of staff, pupils and parents.  I am delighted to share with you that due 
to the hard work, determination and commitment of our staff, students, parents and Governors, Cottenham Village 
College is now the 3rd highest performing school in Cambridgeshire and is now in the top 6% nationally.  
Congratulations to our Cottenham Village College community in achieving such positive outcomes. 
 
Year 11 have worked very hard in the final term of their secondary education at CVC, making the most of the 
opportunities available to them and they are to be commended for their work ethic and resilience during the 
demanding examination period.  Year 11 celebrated well at the Prom on Friday 29th June 2018.  It was an absolute 
pleasure to see them flourish and arrive to the Prom in style.  There was most certainly an air of sophistication!  
Year 11 can collect their final GCSE results on Thursday 23rd August 2018 from 9.30-11.00am.  This yearôs exams 
are very different to last yearôs, as pupils sat new specification papers and in many of the subjects there was no 
longer coursework / controlled assessment to contribute to the over-all results, only terminal examinations.  Good 
luck Year 11 we are all wishing you much success in August! 
 
This term pupils have had a wide range of additional opportunities including projects with universities where 
scientific experiments were carried out, theatre trip, sporting competitions & tournaments and concerts!  This year 
our College music concert was excellent with a wide range of genres and musical instruments played and high 
quality performances produced.  It was a fantastic evening and our students and staff performed superbly! Well 
done!  
 
Thank you to the Parents/Carers who attended the Parent Forum on Monday 9th July 2018.  It was wonderful to 
have so many parents attend and be able to share our strategic direction for next academic year.  The minutes of 
the forum can be found on our website under the parent section entitled Parent Forum.  We look forward to working 
with you and developing a PTA! 
 
At the end of the Summer Term we say goodbye to Mr Ellison, Director of Education for Astrea Academy Trust. Mr 
Ellison was also Principal from January 2012 to August 2015 before becoming Executive Principal at CVC.  We 
thank him for his excellent leadership over the years, his hard work and determination to ensure CVC was judged to 
be a good school and high performing.  We also say farewell to Miss Stark, Acting Progress Leader for Year 8/Food 
Technology Teacher who is moving back to Scotland to be with her family.  Miss Stark has been excellent in her 
role and we will miss her greatly and wish her every success.  I would like to thank both Mr Ellison and Miss Stark 
for their hard work, commitment and support they have given to the pupils of CVC. 
 
In September 2018 Mrs Hadley will take up a new part-time senior leadership role, as Director of Safeguarding and 
Welfare.  We thank her for her excellent leadership as Vice Principal and look forward to working with her in her 
new role. 
 
At the start of next academic year we welcome Mr Holt, Teacher of Computer Science; Mrs Parslow, Teacher of 
Food Technology; Mr Goodey, Teacher of Geography; Miss Dench, Teaching Assistant;   Mr Griffiths, IT 
Technician; Mr Morson, Cover Teacher; Mrs Harris, Director of Inclusion and Mr Hearnden, Business Manager.   
We welcome them to Cottenham Village College and look forward to working with them in September 2018.    
 
In September we will be working with a new catering provider called Aspens and we will provide all the information 
about this service at the start of next academic. 
 
As we move forward into the next academic year it is important to recognise the quality of provision we provide our 
pupils.  The Newsletter provides you with a detailed overview of the range of work and experiences that are part of 
life at CVC ï happy reading! 

Cottenham Village College 



 
Thank you to all of you for your continued support in upholding Cottenhamôs high expectations and standards. In 
September, we will have Years 7-10 in the new uniform and Year 11 in the current.  It is important that we continue 
to uphold our high standards of dress and behaviour so that our starting point is high enabling us to focus on our 
pupilsô learning, progress and well-being so that all our young people flourish and are highly successful.  The 
uniform and standards of dress guidance booklet is available on the website for your information. 
 
As we move towards the new academic year the following staff will be leading particular year groups: 
 

¶ Mrs Cooper, KS3 Progress Leader 

¶ Mrs Stearn, Head of Year 7 

¶ Mr Wilbraham, Head of Year 8&9 

¶ Mr Abbott, KS4 Progress Leader  

¶ Mrs Scurll, Pastoral Worker for KS4 
 
Over the summer period we have a number of projects being under taken on the site to improve our educational 
provision.   One of these is the migration from Google to Microsoft.  Due to this work being carried out, email is 
unavailable until after 20th August 2018.  We will communicate via our website and Facebook page to let you know 
when email communication is available.   
 
The Academic Year 2018-19 starts for Years 7, 11 & 12 on Wednesday 5th September and all students return to 
College on Thursday 6th September 2018.  We look forward to welcoming back all our pupils at the start of the new 
school year.  
 
Have a lovely and restful summer break and we look forward to working with you in September 2018. 
 
With best wishes,  

 
Helen Cassady  
Principal  
 

 
 

A message from Steve Ellison- Regional Director of Education  
 
I wanted to take this opportunity to say goodbye as I am retiring in the summer after 38 years in teaching and 
almost 7 at CVC. I have loved my time at the college. It has been a great privilege to work with so many fantastic 
members of staff, wonderful pupils and supportive families. I will miss everyone greatly but I leave knowing that the 
college is in an extremely strong position and in very capable hands. 
 
Thank you all for your support over the years. 
 
Very best wishes, 
 

Steve Ellison 
Regional Director of Education 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2018 -2019 Term Dates  

 

September 2018  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

      1 

2 3 4 5* 6** 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       
 

 

October 2018  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

       
 

 

November 2018  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

       
 

 

December 2018  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      
 

 

January 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

       
 

 

February 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28   

       
 

 

March 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       
 

 

April 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

       
 

 

May 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

       
 

 

June 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       
 

 

July 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

       
 

 

August 2019  

Su M Tu W Th F S 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

       
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*Wednesday 5th September 2018 is the start of the academic year for students in 

Years 7, 11 and 6th form only. 
**Thursday 6th September 2018 is the start of the academic year for students in 

Years 8, 9 and 10. 



KS3 Language Changes  

 
 A key change is being made to KS3 languages over the next two years in order to meet the demands of the 
changing educational landscape and to ensure that a wider range of pupils have access to a broad curriculum 
before making choices for their KS4 preferences in Year 9. The current Year 7 all study French and, in the past, a 
minority have gone on to study either German or Spanish as a second language in Year 8 and Year 9. Next year 
the majority of Year 8 pupils will study a second language and those who study two languages will pick up 
Spanish in the curriculum as their second language, alongside French. This will allow these subjects to be further 
developed and ensure pupils make greater progress. It will also enable more pupils to have the opportunity to 
choose French and Spanish at GCSE level and will help increase the uptake at KS4. Whilst languages are not 
compulsory at GCSE level, it is our belief that languages should form part of a broad curriculum for the vast 
majority of pupils at KS3 and GCSE and these changes are part of a strategy to help ensure our pupils continue 
to get good outcomes. 
 

 

 

Sports News  
Once again we are proud of the sporting activities and achievements this term - well done to everyone that took 
part. 

Sports Results 

¶ Y11 football cup we lost to Bottisham 5-2. 

¶ Y9 netball tournament we fielded two teams the A team came 3rd in their pool and the B team came 4th. 

¶ The Y7 football tournament the 'A' team and 'B' team both came 6th. 

¶ The netball teams played St Marys and Soham. The U16 team beat Soham but narrowly lost against St 
Marys in a close fought game and the Y8 played better but lost against both teams. 

¶ The football teams played against Soham Y8 won 1 lost 1. Y9 lost on penalties in the cup semi-final cup. 

¶ The U13 girlsô football team narrowly lost 3-2. 

¶ Alfie Pipe came 40th in his first Cambridge Schools Golf Championships experience. 

¶ The U14 team went to Leicester and played excellently in a very competitive game against some top 
players but lost 65-54. 

 
 
 

The Year 7 Netball team in action at the district tournament - it's a bit hot! 

 

 

Athletics results from meeting at Bottisham: 
 

1st place for Tom W in 1500m 
1st Place for Tom B in 1500m 
1st place for Digi N in 300m 
2nd place for Abi F in 1500m 
2nd place for Alfie P in 800m 
2nd place for year 8 girls relay 

 

These were our best results but we took a team of 20 students who all competed in at least one event. 
 
 



We also had some great result at the Athletics meeting before May half term for Year 7 & 9 held at Impington VC.   

Tom H - 1st in 100m for Year 7 Male 

Anna P - 2nd in 100m for Year 7 Female 

Erin G- 1st in 100m for Year 7 Female 

Callum M - 1st in 800m for Year 8 Male 

Ollie M - 2nd in 800m for Year 8 Male 

Charlotte B - 2nd in Discus for Year 7 Female 

 

Games Day 2018  

On Wednesday 27th June we held our annual Games Day- what a hot and sporty day it was! The students 

showcased some great sporting skills, by hopping, long jumping, cheer leading and relay racing their way 

around the school field.  Students also took part in non-sporting activities such as, cooking, music and art! 

The winning house was Hargreaves- well done!  

 

  

  

 

 



Winning categories for the food competition were: 
 
The most visual impact - Bronte 
The most inventive cake - Hargreaves 
The most healthiest / well-balanced display - Sanger 
Good characterisation (for the pizza) ï Turing 
 

 

   
 
 

 
 

Dance Showcase  

The Dance Showcase was a spectacular event and the turn out from students and parents was fabulous!  The 
quality of the performances were excellent and it was wonderful to see our students growing in confidence and 
flourishing.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PE GCSE Moderation Day  

Students had a fantastic day during their moderation and did themselves proud!  

 

 

 
 

SSS 

Spring Term Assembly - Awards  

 
Students received awards for being star of the day, having 100% attendance and student of the term chosen by 
members of staff.  IPadôs were up for grabs during the assembly too!!  

 

 

  

  

   


